
To the Board of Supervisors, 

 

For a county lacks a grading ordinance, an oak woodland protection ordinance, and little desire 

or resources for enforcement, it seems like a rash decision to me to open our rangeland to large, 

lucrative, commercial monocultural businesses. If you care at all about the environment, our 

diminishing water resources, native plants/animals, our fragile oak woodlands, fencing in the 

wild, fire resilience, dark skies at night, and plastic proliferation—in short, the open spaces that 

make rural Mendocino County so desirable to both residents and tourists, DO NOT vote to open 

our rangelands up to large monocultural agriculture. We feel this change in zoning would further 

exacerbate  

an uncontrolled industry and be an unwise and regretful move economically, culturally, and 

environmentally. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Barbara and Rob Goodell 

 


